
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION – NSW PARTICIPANTS 
 

COVID-19 PROTOCOLS – ATTENDANCE OF OWNERS 
 

• In the metropolitan area, owners are required to pre-book attendance at the 

Race Club to see their horses race, including providing contact details by way 

of phone number or email address. In the provincial and country regions, pre-

booking is not compulsory but contact details (phone number or email) must 

be obtained in respect of all owners attending. 

 

• Owners cannot book in individual groups of more than 20 and no more than 

20 owners are allowed per horse. 

 

• Designated areas will be allocated for Owners throughout the racecourse with 

individual groups to be no more than 20 persons and no co-mingling between 

individual groups. 

 

• Owners are permitted to view their horse in the raceday stalls (separated by 

fencing) with the restrictions on individual groups being no more than 20 

persons to apply and no co-mingling between individual groups. 

 

• Owners are not permitted to enter the mounting enclosure or communicate 

with their jockey. 

 

• Owners are permitted to attend to watch their horse race and leave the 

racecourse 30 minutes after the race has concluded. 

 

• Any seating will be modified to support 1.5 metres of social distancing and, 

where appropriate, floor markings to reduce crowding and promote physical 

distancing. 

 

• Race Clubs are to engage appropriate numbers of Social Distancing Officers 

to enforce the above. 

 

• Owners and Race Clubs continue to abide by existing COVID-19 Protocols 

including social distancing of 1.5 metres, sufficient space for one person per 4 

square metres, good hygiene practices at all times and unwell persons not to 

be permitted access to racecourses. Race Club staff are to be provided with 

information and training on COVID-19, including when to get tested, physical 

distancing and cleaning. 


